

14 February 2019

Office
City Hall
King George Square
Brisbane Old 4000 Australia
Tel 07 3403 4400
Fax 07 3403 9930
LORDMAYOR@brisbane.qld.gov.au
Postal
GPO Box 2287
Brisbane Old 4001 Australia

Dr Richard Bean Co-convenor Brisbane CBD Bicycle User Group GPO Box 2104 BRISBANE QLD 4001

Dear Dr Bean Richard

Thank you for your email of 3 January 2019 about GIS data on bikeways and bike racks on Council's Open Data website. I also acknowledge your email of the same date in relation to the kiosks next to the Go-Between Bridge.

I asked Ms Chloe Wright, Strategic Planner from Council's Transport Planning and Operations (TPO) to investigate the status of the bikeway count data.

Ms Wright has confirmed, and as you have likely seen, the 2016 manual survey data was published online last month and can be accessed via Council's Open Data website at www.data.brisbane.qld.gov.au. Ms Wright also advised that TPO is reviewing the 2017 bikeway counts and Eco-Counter data and it is anticipated that it will be completed this year.

If you have any further enquiries regarding bikeway counts, please contact Ms Wright on 3178 7190.

I can also confirm the December 2018 Open Data for CityCycle, including membership, trip numbers and station locations, was published in mid January via the above portal.

As you are aware, the CityCycle Ambassadors program encourages Council staff to use the CityCycle scheme. Since the program commenced in January 2017, there has been 530 sign-ups. As this program is for Council employees, there are currently no plans to publish user statistics on Council's Open Data portal.

Thank you for your continued interest in the kiosks located on the Bicentennial bikeway. As you are aware, Council was due to conduct a tender process to identify a new community organisation to manage the kiosks in June 2018.

Unfortunately, due to the priority of other vacant community facilities, Council did not complete the tender process at that time. Council is committed to identifying an appropriate lessee to manage the kiosks into the future and will be calling for tender applications late this year.

For further information on the tender process or to discuss the kiosks, please contact Mr Kyron Williams, Acting Community Facilities Operations Team Leader, Connected Communities, on 3178 2083 or via email at Kyron.Williams@brisbane.qld.gov.au.

I trust this information is of assistance to you and thank you for taking the time to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Graham Quirk LORD MAYOR

Ref: LM00071-2019